
The southern state of Rio Grande do Sul in Brazil is currently grappling with catastrophic
floods that have claimed at least 75 lives and left 103 people missing (as of this report).
The calamity has displaced over 88,000 residents, with approximately 16,000 seeking
refuge in temporary shelters. This disaster has been marked by landslides, the
destruction of roads, and the collapse of bridges, leaving more than 800,000 people
without access to fresh water.

On 05 May 2024, the Guaiba River shattered historical records by reaching 5.33m,
surpassing the previous record set during the 1941 floods. The severity of the situation is
compounded by ongoing storm warnings across the state, with orange alerts—indicative
of significant danger—issued for central and northern regions of Rio Grande do Sul and
parts of southern Santa Catarina. Yellow warnings persist in the southern parts of the
state. A state of calamity has been declared for the next 180 days, reflecting the extensive
anticipated recovery efforts.

The continued rainfall poses an immediate threat of further flooding, particularly in low-
lying communities near water bodies and in urban areas with inadequate stormwater
drainage systems. The risk of landslides is elevated in hilly regions where the soil is
already saturated. Essential services like power and telecommunications are also at high
risk of disruption.

The impact of the floods extends to transportation, with likely disruptions in road, air, and
water travel. Regional airports face potential delays and cancellations, while port
activities along the Atlantic Coast and rail services might face significant operational
challenges due to adverse weather conditions.

The current flooding is part of a broader pattern of extreme weather conditions linked to
El Niño, which exacerbates weather extremes across Brazil—droughts in the north and
intense rainfall in the south. This year's El Niño has intensified drought conditions in the
Amazon, with scientists pointing to climate change as a factor exacerbating these severe
weather events. Remarkably, this is the fourth major flooding event in Rio Grande do Sul
within a year, following similar disasters in Jul, Sep, and Nov of 2023.

In an era marked by increasingly frequent and severe weather events, understanding the
geopolitical and economic implications of such disasters is crucial.
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